TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


DRAFT MINUTES OF TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING
NOVEMBER 8, 2012
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate
Absent:  None
 Audience:  3

1.  Meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.  
2. Motion by Tomlinson to approve the Minutes of October 16, 2012 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.  The Motion by Tomlinson to approve the Minutes of Special Board Meeting of November 1, 2012 as prepared was passed 5-0.
3. Ditlow announced a reception to be held on December 1, 2012 at the Community Service Building to recognize Sharon Schultz for her 30 years of service to the EMS department.  Details to follow.  Parker announced he just received a donation of $100 to the Phragmites fund from a township resident.
4. Motion by Tomlinson to approve Agenda Content was seconded and passed 5-0.
5. Citizen Commentary:  There was none.
6. Consent Agenda:  Tomlinson asked to pull items A and C for discussion.  In item A, a form needs to be completed by Stash and Davidson for mileage paid by the Fire Fund.  Mileage check for the Clerk, Publication fees and Assessor software were also questioned, but approved.  In item C. confusion over January 10, 2013 hearing for A-Ga-Ming was explained as a court hearing, not a hearing with the Township.  With no further questions, the Motion by Tomlinson to approve the Consent Agenda as discussed was seconded and passed 5-0.
7. The Clerk reported highlights of the November 6th election, with a total of 896 voters, 500 of those voting absentee.  This represents 80% of registered voters.  Dieter Amos was elected Trustee, Martel Supervisor and Schultz, Tomlinson and Windiate re-elected to their current positions.
8. Discussion/Action: 
A.  County Board of Commissioners Contract:  Lengthy discussion of the language of the contract, which seems to imply the County would not be liable to the Township for mistakes, whether by the township or the county.  The majority of the Board does not want to sign the contract without consulting legal counsel first and contacting the county as well. Schultz would like to see the contract signed now, as it affects the mailing of the tax bills.  Martel will contact Koop at the County tomorrow.  No formal action taken at this time.
B. Road Commission Bill for 2012 Crack Fill and N.E. TLD Shoulder Work:  After discussion of the increased costs involved with road repairs, the Motion by Tomlinson to pay $12,291.04 to the County for completed road repair and request a new and updated plan for future costs was seconded and passed 5-0.
C. Parker suggests we retain Todd Millar of Swogger & Bruce.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve Todd Millar of Swogger & Bruce, Traverse City, for pending litigation with A-Ga-Ming is seconded and passed 5-0.
D. After brief discussion, Motion by Martel to accept EMS Director’s recommendation to re- hire Dennis Moore, subject to all background checks was seconded and passed 5-0.
E. Cancer Fund Request:  There has been a request to rent the Day Park July 19, 2013, and a request to place a tent over the basketball court.  Parker would like us to approve the request and waive the rental fee as well.  This is part of Thie’s Pancreatic Cancer Memorial Fund events held every summer.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve the request was seconded and passed 5-0.
F. Overhead Ramp Access to Boiler Platform:  Two bids were received for the job, one which included materials only and would need another bid for installation.  The possibility of receiving a Par Plan grant for this work was discussed.  The Motion by Tomlinson to approve the McMaster Proposal, dated 11-1-2012, for $10,890, contingent on a Par Plan grant of $5,000 was seconded and passed 5-0.
9. Board Commentary:  Tomlinson asked EMS department get a second opinion on the recommendation for ball joint work on the ambulance.  Ditlow concurred.  Tomlinson also suggested putting the boat motor on Craig’s list as a bid; regarding the ALS proposal submitted by Elk Rapids EMS, he is not happy with some of the language.  He wants to talk to AccuMed about billing.  He recognizes this is a first draft and that it will need some work.  Ditlow commented he was not happy with some of the numbers either; regarding the situation with Circle K and the repairs needed for the Fire Truck.  Since the truck will not be “rented” we will now need to come up with the $2000. It was decided we need to do this, but suggested George and Alan get with Circle K to see if they can help in any way. 
Martel asked whether we still wanted a Special Meeting on December 6th and it was decided to go ahead.   Mr. Amos will need to be contacted regarding the meeting.
Windiate asked the Board for help in supplying the needed info to complete the website.  It’s close, but still needs help.
Schultz reminded the Board Sunday is Veteran’s Day and gave a Thank-you to all vets, both current and past.
10. Citizen Commentary:  FYI, Persons spoke of the shelter survey conducted here by the Red Cross in October.  They liked what they saw and will attend our December 13th meeting to provide contract information.
11. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:14 PM.  Thanks given to Parker for his years of service.  Tonight will be his last meeting.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.


Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk  

